MINUTES A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

TUESDAY 2TH JULY 2017 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Marcia Lynall
Chairman

Cllr Nigel Cooper
Cllr Andy Hopkins
In Attendance:
County Councillor Keith Rippington

1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Councillors Teresa Clarke, Nick Holyoake and Charlie Overs.
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 2nd MAY 2017. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

4.
PLANNING
a. To ratify the decision on Planning Application S.17/0919/HHOLD – Bramble.
The Council confirmed its decision to object to the planning application and the comments made therein.

b. To consider Planning Application S.17/1310/HHOLD – Woodside Cottage.

The Council agreed to Support this application and make the comment that it felt that the drawings were of poor quality.
5.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a.
County Councillors Report.  Cllr Keith Rippington updated the Council on the Incinerator, the increase in the Highways budget for the FY 18/19 and the debacle during the recent Council Meeting where several Councils feel asleep.  He also advised that the Fastershire Broadband programme concludes in 2018.  Finally he was asked to ensure that the verges are cut along the A46 at the junction near to the bus stop and also to reinstate the damaged and missing reflective posts in the Parish.
b.
District Councillors Report.  There was nothing to report.
c.
Commons Management Committee.  The Council wished to note its sincere thanks to the outgoing Chairman Mark Crowther, who has dedicated so much of his time and efforts in ensuring that the Commons are managed in such a professional manner, the Council are very pleased to note that Mark is to continue on the committee.  The Council also took note of the recent correspondence regarding the erection of the posts to replace the previous wire fence.
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  There was nothing to report.
e. Village Hall Committee.  The Council noted that the AGM is to be held on Wednesday 12th July 2017.

f.
Neighbourhood Watch.
Cllr Andy Hopkins updated the Council on efforts being made to increase the profile of the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme in the Village.

6.
TO SET UP A WORKING GROUP TO CONSIDER THE VALUE IN REGISTERING ANY COMMUNITY ASSETS.
The Council agreed to set up a Working Group initially consisting of Cllrs Nigel Cooper and Andy Hopkins.
7.
TO REVIEW THE SUGGESTIONS MADE BY PARISHIONERS AT THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Council agreed that the Chairman will circulate the suggestions by email and invite comments, thus ensuring that all of the Members are given the opportunity be involved.
8.
TO FORMULATE A STRATEGY TO DEAL WITH THE OLD PARISH RECORDS

The Council agreed to seek volunteers to undertake archiving of the Parish Records. 

9.
TO CONSIDER THE USE OF THE 20 IS PLENTY SIGNAGE

The Council noted the placement of the 20 is plenty signage.  In response to one of the subjects raised at the Annual Parish meeting, the Council agreed to hold a meeting with the Highways Stakeholder to discuss the feasibility of a 20 MPH Zone.

10.
FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Locum Clerks  Salary / Expenses (June/July)
 300.40
                     Glasdon (unpaid VAT Element)
11.61
                     Countrywide (Grass Cutting)
360.00
                     Village Hall (Hire)
84.00

                     Stroud District Council (Training)
40.00

                      Cranham Feast (Grant)
30.00  

                      Total Invoices for payment:
 826.01   

                      The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To consider making an honorarium to the Councils Internal Auditor.  The     Council agreed that the Chairman would speak with the Auditor prior to the Council determining an amount. 


c          To consider a request  from the Cranham Feast Committee for flower 
             festival contribution. The Council unanimously agreed to make a £30.00   

             grant.
11.
      REVIEW HEDGE CUTTING SCHEDULE BETWEEN ALLOTMENTS AND CHURCH CLOSE AND ARRANGE TRIMMING

The Council agreed that Cllr Andy Hopkins will speak with the individual who cuts the hedges to confirm a cutting schedule, however it was noted that the schedule may be influenced by the bird nesting season.
Prior to the meeting closing it was agreed to include Defibrillators and the Village Emails on the next Agenda. 

12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting scheduled meeting is Tuesday 5th September 2017 in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.05 PM 
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